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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF KIRKHAM TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY JANUARY 8TH 2013 COUNCIL CHAMBER COUNCIL OFFICES 

MOOR STREET KIRKHAM FOLLOWING LEISURE COMMITTEE AT 7PM

Present: The Mayor Councillor Peter Hardy (in the Chair) Councilors Mrs E Oades, E. Silverwood, J Cameron, K.Beckett, P.Hodgson, D.Murrey, M.McIver
1. Apologies for absence: Cllr K Wright – annual leave
2. Declarations of interest: Members were reminded that, in accordance with the Local authorities Code of Conduct Act 2007 (part 2), member’s interest and Council Standing Orders any pecuniary or other interests should be declared. Cllr Hardy declared an interest in all planning matters.
3. Policing in Kirkham: Sgt O’Donoghue and PCSO Jacqui Marwick attending, the Police report for December showed an impressive drop in reported crime and anti social behavior. 2 persons apprehended for the arson attack. Sgt. O’Donoghue requested support from the Town Council to support the retention of the PCSO’s in Kirkham. They are seen as an essential and valuable resource. Resolved that the clerk write to the M.P Police Commissioner and other interested bodies in support of retention of the PCSO’s. a meeting with KGS representatives Parking services and Police will take place to find a resolution to the issue of vehicle control. The radio system is now available to traders. The Kirkham ‘sex pest’ who targeted schools in the past has now received a 17 month sentence.
4. Ratification of the actions of the Leisure Committee held on Tuesday January 8th 2013. Approved
5. Approval of the minutes of council held on Tuesday  December 4th 2012: approved
6. Matters arising from those minutes: item 6 it was reported the Swan public house has been sold to developers. The former Honorary Solicitor Raymond Green has received a letter from this council explain that a permanent staffed legal presence is required in the town to support the expansion of the council role. A gift of a picture will be presented to Coupe Bradbury in thanks for their service on the transfer of parks and open spaces. The Honorary Solicitorship has now been accepted by Coupe Bradbury.
7. Mayor’s announcements: the Mayor reported on various appointments attended over the Christmas period. The Mayor accepted an apology from the Town Clerk re a typographical error in the free press. The Mayor has been approached by the 2nd Kirkham Scouts for involvement in a Council meeting. Noted the clerk to provide past agenda and minutes for their use.
8. Town Clerks announcements and correspondence: the clerk reported a Mr. R. Woods has asked for a footpath between two fields off Manor Drive to be repaired. Resolved: further to investigation by KTC FBC LCC and the Gas supplier proved this footpath is not the responsibility of the Town Council therefore no repairs will be undertaken by KTC. The clerk reported a request from a resident of Best Street off Sunnybank for the road surface is ‘made up’. Further enquiries established that Best Street is unadopted and therefore the responsibility of the residents. A gift of a picture via Raymond Boyes to the Council has been received. Resolved: that the picture is securely hung in the Function Room at the Community Centre.
9. PAOS report: circulated to members separately.
10. KWBG report: Cllr Silverwood reported on the success of the Christmas markets and Christmas tree scheme. £600.00 has been procured from FBC to support the festivities. Cllr Silverwood expanded on the radio scheme – see item 3 above.

11. Planning applications received:

12/0754 17 Carr Lane Kirkham



-KTC no objections

12/0743 1 Brooklands Avenue Kirkham

-KTC no objections

12/0727 19 Dowbridge Kirkham



- KTC no objections

11/0763 land north of Mowbreck Lane enquiry
-KTC contents noted

12/0340 5 Freckleton Street



-KTC contents noted

12. Finance:
a. monthly report circulated 
b. precept 2013/2014: the clerk reported on the delays subject to FBC decisions at the end of February. Resolved that a special budget meeting be set for January 22nd 7pm Council Chamber post the recommendations of FBC Cabinet on the 18th January.
13. Licensing: 
a. It was reported the Swan public house is in the process of sale to a developer

b. Cold Calling policy: the clerk to pursue with LCC Trading Standards

c. Peddler license proposed changes: the clerk to check with NABMA

14. Rural Splash: the exterior of the building particularly the railings require maintenance; noted further enquiries to be made with the YMCA with the possibility of HMP Kirkham assisting.
15. Highways: footpath works to commence immediately the 1st phase on the south East side of Poulton Street. Any sets will be removed and stored at the Community Centre for reuse at Orders Lane.
16. Staffing: the clerk reported additional working of some 180 hours since the transfer of parks and open spaces. Noted. In light of recent complaint from members the Caretaker hours to be extended by 5 hours per week.
17. Cycling initiatives: the clerk reported on further correspondence from the cycling officer at LCC with an offer of a £5000 ‘ring fenced’ for the proposed cycle path. Noted the clerk to obtain up to date figures on the costs of high and low lighting to the area – and possible running costs - the last quote dated 2010. 
18. Council web page: members will meet to discuss a way forward
19. Date and time of next meeting: the date and time of the next meeting will be Tuesday February 5th 2012  after 7pm following Leisure Committee
M.D.Barnes
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